## Robson Ranch Women's Club Luncheon Meeting July 7, 2014

The regular general membership luncheon meeting was held Monday July 7, 2014 in the clubhouse.

<u>President</u> Mala Bowdouris called the meeting to order at 12:00. She welcomed everyone to the luncheon and asked all members with July birthdays to stand and be recognized. First time attendees were asked to stand and introduce themselves. Mala asked that new members please stay after the luncheon to have their picture taken.

**President** Mala Bowdouris reported the following:

- <u>Secretary</u> Linda Overfield has posted the June luncheon minutes on our website and the HOA website.
- <u>Treasurer</u> Donna Ross reported to her that as of July 2014, RRWC has a bank balance of **\$8,811.21**. There is **\$5,055.00** allocated to the Holiday Market, which then leaves a balance of **\$3,756.21** in the net operating fund.

<u>President</u> Mala Bowdouris then read the proposed changes to the by-laws, which need to be read and then posted 30 days before a vote can be taken at the September luncheon.

**1**st Vice President BJ Watson reported that at this time there are **365** members in the Women's Club. To become a member of the club the cost is now **\$10.00** through the end of 2014.

Mala Bowdouris, **President**, then reported:

- **Sunshine Chairperson** Jan Wallace has placed the pink forms on the tables to be filled out for someone who needs some cheering up.
- A volunteer form for the Holiday Market is also on the tables.
- Per <u>Ways and Means Chairpersons</u> Ann Meyer and Judy Ruggiero, 42 vendors have committed to the Holiday Market.

**Service Chairperson** Liz Dinkins reported that the Denton Community Food Center collected **\$955.00** and many toiletries.

Aurora Forsting and Sally Baggott then awarded Door Prizes.

**Luncheon Coordinator** Joan Krause asked the members to please wait at the check in table to be sure they have been properly checked in. She announced that there would be a baked potato bar at the August luncheon.

<u>Hospitality Chairperson</u> Chris Melo thanked Peggy Villagomez for the table decorations. She then thanked the greeters for the day, Sherry Zeise, Nancy Zipes, Barbara Roberts, Judy Osborn and Geraldine Gawle.

<u>2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President</u> Darla Mahan announced that the August program would be a presentation of Margaret Mitchell's book, Gone With the Wind. Bobbie Hardy Curator of the Gone With the Wind Museum in Jefferson Texas will be the guest speaker.

Darla then introduced the guest speaker for the day, Tara Trask from the National Cowgirl Museum and former Miss Rodeo South Dakota.

**President** Mala Bowdouris reminded the new members to stay and have their pictures taken.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:28.

Submitted by **Secretary** Linda Overfield